
  

 

                                                                          

CLAYTON LE DALE PARISH COUNCIL     

         

Minutes of Meeting held at 7.30pm on Tuesday 1 February 2022 at Salesbury Memorial Hall  

Ribchester Road.                                                                

In attendance: Cllr P Ainsworth (Chairman), Cllr Stephen Howarth (Vice Chairman), Cllr Louise Edge, Cllr Alan 

Schofield, Cllr Keith Thompson 

Clerk: Janet Westwell  

Members of the public:M Proctor, R Wood, Z Skoczen, R Skoczen, M Conroy, D Conroy, C McRae, I McRae, F 

Dean. PCSO C Pemberton. 

 

 Agenda items  

01/02/22/1 Chairman’s Welcome 

The chairman opened the meeting and welcomed everyone to the meet-

ing. 

 

01/02/22/2 Apologies for absence  
There were no apologies for absence 

All 

01/02/22/3 Declaration of Interest 
There were no declarations of interest 

 

01/02/22/4 Public Participation 
Items discussed included speeding on Ribchester Road and the recent 
variable message trailer with speeding data capture– statistics were not 
yet available, Ribchester Road sign needing to be replaced and request 
to support Salesbury School project using Jubilee funds. 
 

All 

01/02/22/5 Approval of the minutes of the meeting held on 13 DEecember 2021 
The minutes were approved as a true and accurate record and proposed 
by Cllr Thompson and seconded by Cllr Haworth  

All 

01/02/22/6 Updates on previous actions. N/A 
 

 
 

28/09/21/7 Accounts.  The bank reconciliation to end  of December had been previ-

ously circulated. All accounts and payments due were approved. 

All 

01/02/22/8 Ribble Valley Rural Task Force Statement.  The clerk read out the state-
ment provided by the rural task force.  This document would be placed 
on the website for information. 
 

 

01/02/22/9 
Update from Caroline Pemberton.  there were increasing numbers of ve-
hicle thefts of Ford vans and Ford Focus mainly 62-66 plates.  Drivers of 
such vehicles are urged to get a crook lock to deter the thieves. 

 



  

 

01/02/22/10 Lunch Clubs.  Cllr Edge encouraged any residents who were happy to 
support this initiative to contact the clerk with a view to holding in the 
memorial hall 

 

01/02/22/11  £500.00 has been received from RVBC to commemorate/celebrate the 
jubilee.  The council agreed to support both Salesbury Memorial Hall 
event and Salesbury School garden project.  Final sums to be agreed 
once further information received from the school.  Clerk to obtain fur-
ther details. 

Clerk 

01/02/22/12 Spring Clean Update.  The council agreed a maximum budget of £100.00 
to purchase high vis and litter pickers 

Clerk 

01/02/22/13 
Noticeboards. Beech Close noticeboard was difficult to read,  The council 
agreed that Cllr Thompson would source replacement glass for the 
Beech Close noticeboard.  

Cllr Thompson 

01/02/22/14 The council agreed unanimously to join Peak & Northern Footpaths As-
sociation to obtain a survey of footpaths in the parish before deciding 
what action to take.  A resident requested that the stile/kissing gate at 
footpath 46 be considered and quotes be obtained to fix this. 
 

Clerk 

01/02/22/15 
Budget.  A draft budget had been circulated to all Cllrs before the meet-
ing.  The council agreed to add a nominal figure of £3,000 for the possi-
ble purchase of a SPID + associated costs 

Clerk 

01/02/22/16 
LCC Highways.  Cllr Schofield reiterated the information relayed by PCSO 
Pemberton.  The variable message trailer with speeding data capture 
had been placed on Ribchester Road for c 3 weeks.  Cllr Schofield  

reminded the meeting of the ways to report concerns (details of which 
are on the Parish Council website) The meeting also discussed the possi-
bility of a Community Speed watch group 

 

01/02/22/17 
RVBC.  Cllr Edge reminded the meeting of the RVBC concurrent grant for 
CCTV 

 

01/02/22/18 
Planning.  The council had no objections to the requests in relation to 
Ellerslie or Edenfields 

 

 

01/02/22/19 
Unoccupied dwellings update.  Cllr Edge confirmed that this was being 
reviewed on a weekly basis by Officers of RVBC and any action which 
could be taken was being undertaken.  RVBC are treating the matter 
very seriously 

 

01/02/22/20 
Newsletter.  It was agreed that Cllr Haworth & Cllr Thompson would 
bring a draft newsletter to the next meeting for review 

Cllr Haworth & 
Cllr Thompson 

01/02/22/21 
 There was no information for the next Agenda 

 



  

 

01/02/22/22 
Date of Next Meeting 

The next meeting was agreed for Tuesday 15 March at 7:30pm 

 

  


